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22nd August 2022 

 

 

 

Dear Members of the CJ GC 2022, 

 

As you begin your General Congregation Part II, I wish you every blessing. May this time 

together renew in you that deep passion for Mary Ward’s Institute and its mission which has 

inspired and sustained our Institute since the beginning. 

 

May Mary Ward’s courage energise you, her vision inspire you, her energy for mission urge 

you on and her capacity to see, understand and implement, in so far as was possible for her, 

“the new,” bring you to new times, places and circumstances. 

 

Assuring you of my daily prayer, that you may hear what the Spirit of God is calling the 

Institute to in our time. 

 

With my love and very best wishes, 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Elizabeth Cotter IBVM, JCD, 

Vice Postulator for the Cause of Venerable Mary Ward 

causemaryward@gmail.com 

 

Venerable Mary Ward pray for us and give us your spirit 


